
 
September 3, 2024 

 
 
VIA EMAIL (karen.shelton@vdh.virginia.gov) 
 
Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG  
State Health Commissioner  
Virginia Department of Health  
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor  
Richmond, VA 23219  
 
RE: ADVANCED HEALTH CARE AND WELLNESS, LLC  
  Letter of Intent 
 
Dear Dr. Shelton,  

I am writing to notify you that ADVANCED HEALTH CARE AND WELLNESS, LLC (d.b.a 
Heart and Vascular Group) intends to apply for a Certificate of Public Need to obtain a fixed 
cardiac PET/CT scanner in our office located at 12720 McManus Boulevard, Newport News, 
VA 23602 in Planning District 21.  

The PET/CT will be used for diagnostic cardiac perfusion imaging only. The CT component 
of the scanner is intended to be used for attenuation correction of the perfusion images and 
will not be used for standalone diagnostic CT imaging.  

Please forward copies of the relevant application materials at your earliest convenience.  

Thank you for your assistance.  

Sincerely,  

 

_______________________________ 
Vishwanatha Nadig MD 
[Manager]  
 
cc: Erik Bodin III, Director - VIA EMAIL (Erik.Bodin@vdh.virginia.gov) 

Division of Certificate of Public Need 
 
Division of Certificate of Public Need – VIA EMAIL (COPN@vdh.virginia.gov) 
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